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Board of Education Meeting Recap 

 
 
The Township High School District 211 Board of Education met on Thursday, 
July 15, 2021, in the Ann Koller Board of Education Meeting Room at the G.A. 
McElroy Administration Center.  The following is a recap of items that were acted 
upon at the meeting. 
 
 
Recognitions 
 
The Board of Education recognized students who earned honors in statewide 
activity competitions. Athletes recognized for their accomplishments were 
Alexander Serwatkiewicz from Hoffman Estates High School’s Boys 
Gymnastics Team for placing 5th on the High Bar, Will Stewart from William 
Fremd High School’s Boys Track and Field Team for placing 7th in the 100 meter 
dash, Dominik Ball from Palatine High School’s Boys Track and Field Team for 
placing 8th in the Long Jump, and Palatine High School Girls Track and Field 
members Anastazja Ball for placing 8th in the Long Jump and Kylee Stammer 
for placing 6th in the Discus Throw.  A complete list of those students recognized 
is available here. 
 
Palatine High School Boys Gymnastics Coach Scott Hagel was recognized by 
the Board of Education after being named the Illinois High School Gymnastics 
Association Boys Gymnastics Coach of the Year.  You can read more about this 
recognition here. 
 
William Fremd High School Class of 2021 graduate Pavan Pandurangi was 
recognized by the Board of Education for being named as a 2021 Presidential 
Scholar.  Pavan was one of only 161 students nationwide to receive the honor.  
You can read more about this announcement here. 
 
 
Presentation: Use of ESSER Funding in District 211. 
 
Since the COVID-19 emergency school closures in March 2020, the United 
States Government passed three stimulus bills with the aim of providing funds to 
the Elementary and Secondary Emergency Education Relief (ESSER) fund. 
District 211 Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction Joshua 
Schumacher, Controller ant Treasurer Barb Peterson, and Director of College 
and Career Readiness Michele Napier presented details about the use of 
ESSER funding in District 211.  You can view the presentation here. 
 

https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QRJM6AEDD9/$file/State%20Award%20Winners%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QRJ86AB3FC/$file/2020-2021%20Illinois%20High%20School%20Gymnastics%20Coaches%20Association%20Boys%20Gymnastics%20Coach%20of%20the%20Year%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QRGW6A705A/$file/2021%20Presidential%20Scholar%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4USR3706D6B/$file/District%20211%20Learning%20Renewal%20%26%20ESSER%20Funding%20Presentation%20(07-15-21).pdf


 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The Board of Education approved the minutes from its special meeting on June 
15, 2021, and its regular meeting on June 17, 2021. 
 
 
Tentative Budget: Transportation Fund 
 
The 2021-2022 tentative budget for this fund was developed in accordance with 
the Illinois Program Accounting Manual and presents revenue and expenditures 
by category and fund. The State format budget for these funds will be presented 
to you on forms provided by the Illinois State Board of Education once the budget 
for all funds is complete in August. The Transportation Fund tentative budget was 
prepared with the best information available at this time. Pending legislation and 
state funding allocations may affect the tentative budget presented, and any 
changes will be incorporated in the final tentative budget presented in August 
2021. 
 
More information about the Transportation Fund is available here. 
 
 
District 211 Mission and Value Statements 
 
The Board of Education reviewed District 211’s Mission Statement and Value 
Statements. 
 
 
Updated Safety Protocols and Mask Guidance for Schools 
 
The 2021-2022 updated safety protocols were approved by the Board of 
Education to reflect the updated guidance from the Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention (CDC) that was issued on July 19, 2021 for COVID-19 
Prevention in Kindergarten (K)-12 Schools and adopted by the Illinois 
Department of Public Health and Illinois State Board of Education.  The amended 
motion adopted by the Board of Education was that the Board of Education 
accept the safety protocols as presented and direct the superintendent to 
implement these protocols, as may be modified in the future to conform to the 
requirements of or guidance by the Illinois Department of Public Health and 
Illinois State Board of Education, and in consultation with the local health 
department, except that changes to masking requirements, vaccination status 
requirements, or in-person learning due to COVID-19-related issues may only be 
made by Board action, unless otherwise required by law. 
  
More information can be found here. 
 

https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UMNA5B5FB7/$file/Approval%20of%20Minutes%20--%20Special%20Meeting%20of%20June%2015%2C%202021%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UMNA5B5FB7/$file/Approval%20of%20Minutes%20--%20Special%20Meeting%20of%20June%2015%2C%202021%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UMCA5A339E/$file/Approval%20of%20Minutes%20--%20Regular%20Meeting%20of%20June%2017%2C%202021%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UJNR4E07FE/$file/2021-2022%20Tentative%20Budget%20-%20Transportation%20Fund%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UJRR4E78C7/$file/Policy%20AD.pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UJRY4E7BF1/$file/Policy%20AF.pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UJRY4E7BF1/$file/Policy%20AF.pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4XNZ95B95AA/$file/Updated%202021-2022%20School%20Year%20Safety%20Protocols%20(07-15-21).pdf


 
Illinois Association of School Boards Annual Membership 
 
The Illinois Association of School Boards (IASB) provides services for its 
membership such as training opportunities, networking opportunities, advocacy 
on behalf of public education, pooled services, information, expertise, and a 
platform for a strong collective voice on common interests and concerns. In 
addition, division meetings provide opportunities for professional development, 
networking, peer recognition and participation in association governance.  
 
The Board of Education renewed its membership in the IASB for 2021-2022 and 
authorized the Superintendent to pay the annual dues of $19,714.  More 
information about IASB membership is available here. 

 
 
Education Research Development Legislative Renewal 
 
Education Research Development (ED-RED) was formed in 1971 as a suburban 
high school advocacy organization. Over the years, ED-RED has evolved and 
developed into a strong and united voice that advocates for the particular needs 
of suburban school districts – including high school districts, elementary districts, 
special education cooperatives and intermediate service centers. ED-RED’s 
goals are to research, develop and initiate legislation that is advantageous to 
member districts; to actively advocate for or against legislation affecting member 
districts; to engage school districts in the legislative process; to communicate 
proactively with member districts; and to develop and nurture collaborative 
relationships with state agencies, advocacy groups, state legislators and 
legislative staffs, and other organizations to accomplish mutual objectives. 
 
More information is available here. 
 
 
2021-2023 Student Building Construction Program 
 
Township High School District 211 has offered an academic Building 
Construction Program for its students for more than three decades that has 
provided students with the foundational skills necessary to enter an area of 
architecture, construction or building trades post-graduation. Since 2001, the 
program has served nine communities through the development and sale of 
more than 40 homes. The District is dedicated to the pursuit of college and 
career pathways for its students. The Building Construction Program is an 
integral part of the Architectural and Construction Pathway and can be paired 
with the instructional opportunities offered through several of the technical dual 
credit or District academic courses to best prepare students for their futures. 
Beginning in the 2014-2015 school year, the District’s computer-aided design 
(CAD) classes have been engaged in competitions to design homes for the 

https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QQBG670A2F/$file/IASB%20Annual%20Membership%202021-2022%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4UU2A780E1E/$file/2021-2022%20Education%20Research%20Development-Legislative%20Renewal%20(07-15-21).pdf


2015- 2017, 2017-2019 and current building construction projects. Students in 
interior design classes in the Family and Consumer Science department will play 
a role in the design aspects of the current building construction homes. 
 
The Board of Education approved construction of houses during the 2021-2022 
and 2022-2023 school years on two district-owned lots and that the following 
amounts be budgeted for these projects over the 2021-2022 and 2022-2023 
fiscal years: construction costs for the student built home located in Palatine in 
the amount of $470,055 – including consulting fees and contingency; and 
construction costs for the home located in Elgin in the amount of $167,471 – 
including consulting fees and contingency.  
 
More information about the Building Construction plans for 2021-2023 is 
available here. 
 

 
Student Photography Vendor Recommendation 
 
Student photography services include underclass portraits, senior portraits, 
dance photography, yearbook photography, staff photography, special event 
photography, and student and staff identification cards. 

 
Upon review of the vendors, the selection committee recommends Lifetouch to 
provide student photography services to Township High School District 211 for 
the 2021-2022 through 2023-2024 school years with the ability to cancel the 
contract with a 60-day advanced notification. While student photography services 
are not an expense to the Board of Education, the Board is asked to ratify the 
choice in compliance with the bidding requirements outlined in the Illinois School 
Code. 
 
The Board of Education approved the recommendation to select Lifetouch for 
student photography services for the 2021-2022, 2022-2023, and 2023-2024 
school years.   
 
More information about the selection is available here. 
 
 
Next Board of Education Meeting 
 
The next scheduled regular Board of Education meeting will be held on 
Thursday, August 19, 2021, with closed session beginning at 6:30 p.m. and open 
session beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the Anne Koller Board Meeting Room at the 
G.A. McElroy Administration Center. 
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https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QTFE77255D/$file/2021-2023%20Student%20Building%20Construction%20Program%20(07-15-21).pdf
https://go.boarddocs.com/il/thsd211/Board.nsf/files/C4QRKE6B70E1/$file/Student%20Photography%20Vendor%20Recommendation%20(07-15-21).pdf
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